

Cheshire East SAB Newsletter

Cheshire East Safeguarding Adults Board (CESAB) Update for Information

August 2021

Welcome to the Cheshire East Safeguarding Adults Board Newsletter. We hope that you find this newsletter a useful tool, and that it helps to keep you up to date with some of the local and national issues in relation to safeguarding adults at risk of abuse and neglect.

Please do not hesitate to contact CESAB with any queries or information you would like to submit to be used in future newsletters. Contact details at the bottom of this page.

1. Domestic Abuse Act 2021

The Domestic Abuse Bill passed both Houses of Parliament and was signed into law in April 2021. The new Act will provide further protection to the millions of people who experience domestic abuse, as well as strengthen measures to tackle perpetrators.

<u>Detailed factsheets</u> on each new measure are available and can be found on gov.uk

In this bulletin.....

- 1. Domestic Abuse Act
- 2. Complex Safeguarding Group
- 3. Updates
- 4. LeDeR Programme Annual Report
- 5. Liberty Protection Safeguard System
- 6. Stop Loan Sharks
- 7. Cheshire East Sensory Impairment Strategy Consultation
- 8. Thankyou

2. Complex Safeguarding Group

The newly initiated forum dealing with those individuals residing in Cheshire East with Complex Safeguarding concerns met on the 26th May. The Forum which is widely supported through a range of partners including Cheshire East Adults Social Care, Police, Fire, Health, Housing and Substance misuse representatives will consider referrals received which require a multi-agency response to support those at risk of issues relating to self-neglect, hoarding and various types of exploitation.

The forum has scheduled in meetings on a 6 week cycle to the end of 2021 and agencies are encouraged to make referrals for those cases which identify individuals at high risk and require multi-agency involvement. A copy of the referral pathway is available for your information. It is important that existing adult safeguarding pathways are followed as the first port of call. As the group develops, wider input is expected from case workers directly involved with cases referred, and we aim to monitor the impact and learning from these case discussions.

Should you have any questions or queries regarding the Complex Safeguarding Group, please contact either <u>Richard.christopherson@cheshireeast.gov.uk</u> or Rachael.elliott@cheshireeast.gov.uk



Complex
Safeguarding Forum I

3. Updates

Please find below a number of updates / reports and tools which you may find useful.

- Tackling Serious Violence, a health perspective Rapid Read
- Asylum Seeker and Refugee Health Rapid Read
- Extremist Ideologies : Incels
- NHSE Care Home Abuse 7-minute briefing
- Good Practice in safeguarding training. A quick guide for registered managers of care homes.
- The Metropolitan Police have created the <u>Little series of books</u> and videos to explain some of the most common scams and give advice on how to avoid falling victim to them.
- <u>Counter Terrorism Policing</u> teams up with parenting website Netmums.
- RASASC Leaflet.











Tackling Serious Asylum Seeker and Incels (the NHSE Care Home 1. RASASC Leaflet A4 Violence – a Health PRefugee Health – Rarcharacteristics of Inceabuse (taken from an - DIGITAL VERSION.p

4. LeDeR Programme Annual Report and Update

The national Learning Disabilities Mortality Review (LeDeR) programme was established following evidence from the University of Bristol led Confidential Inquiry into premature deaths of people with learning disabilities (CIPOLD).

The planned end of NHS England's contract with the University of Bristol in May 2021 provided an opportunity for NHS England to reflect on what has gone well with LeDeR and to identify areas of the programme that need to improve. A newly revised LeDeR policy was published by NHS England in 2021, incorporating a refreshed review process that will also include reviews of the deaths of people with autism.

<u>Findings from LeDeR reviews 2015 – 2020</u> and <u>annual reports</u> can be found on the University of Bristol website.

Information about the LeDeR programme from June 2021 onwards can be found on the LeDeR website.

5. Liberty Protection Safeguard System Update

The Liberty Protection Safeguard System is due to come into force in April 2022. The government have produced a number of <u>Liberty Protection Safeguards</u> <u>factsheets</u> around some of the key areas of change.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/liberty-protection-safeguards-factsheets?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications&utm_source=8908670c-f3b1-4b73-b114-16e54b40de38&utm_content=immediately#history

6. Stop Loan Sharks Newsletter

This issue includes an update on the latest arrests and prosecutions in Crewe, and details of the POCA funding scheme.



Stop-Loan-Sharks-Sp ring-Newsletter-2021.

7. Cheshire East Sensory Impairment Strategy

Cheshire East Council and <u>Cheshire Clinical Commissioning Group</u> (CCCG) have drafted a Sensory Impairment Strategy 2021-24. This strategy sets out how we will work in partnership to provide the right services at the right time for children, young people and adults living with sensory impairments.

Cheshire East Council is now consulting on this strategy to see what you think of it, and to see how you think it might be improved.

Watch our video introducing this consultation below watch the introductory video on YouTube. Please submit your response by 20th August.

8. Thankyou
The Board would like to thank Karen Carsberg for all her work with the Communications Group and Nigel Reid for his contributions and leadership with the SAR panel.

Key Contacts
To submit news items or for further information contact:

Isab@cheshireeast.qov.uk
www.stopadultabuse.org
Follow us
https://twitter.com/CELSABEast
https://www.facebook.com/CheshireEastSAB
https://www.linkedin.com/company/cheshire-east-safeguarding-adults-

board